


River Bend Town Council
BUS Meeting Minutes
August 30, 2018

Present Council Members: Mayor John Kirkland
Gene Bauer
Bill Camp
Buddy Sheffield
Irving Van Slyke
Bill Wanamaker

Town Manager: Delane Jackson
Town Clerk: Ann Katsuyoshi
Police Chief: Sean Joll

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Kirkland at 8:00 p.m. on Thursday, August 30, 2018 in
the Town Hall Meeting Room with a quorum present.

OVERVIEW

Town Manager Jackson welcomed everyone to the 8" BUS meeting. He told the Council that the
Walker Group had presented draft plans for the proposed multipurpose building and an estimate
of the costs on June 25, was approved by Council. On July 17, Councilman Bauer offered an
alternate plan. The Walker Group has drawn up draft plans based on Mr. Bauer’s proposal. In
addition, they have provided their own suggested alternate plans.

Mr. Jackson then discussed all three plans. Mr. Bauer's version removes the small conference
room in the front of the building, adds a patio in its place and storage closets in the back of the
large multipurpose room and increases the size of the small conference room in the front of the
multipurpose room. It also reduces the size of the building by approximately 470 square feet
compared to the approved plan.

The Walker Group’s proposal removes the small conference room from the multipurpose room,
thereby, enlarging that area.

The Manager said that it is estimated that Councilman Bauer’s version will save approximately
$75,000. The Walker Group version would reduce estimated costs by approximately $59,000.
The original, proposed building had a cost estimate $784,000 below the estimated cost of the
Town Hall in the FEDS project.

Mr. Jackson also showed the Council a revised plan for the Town Hall bathroom project. Because
the bids for the original plan came in approximately double the estimate, the bathroom project has
been scaled back. However, the work is still necessary to prevent future overflows of raw sewage
into Town Hall. Under the new proposal, the old pipes will be torn out and re-laid properly.
However, instead of tying into the sewer, the Town will continue to use the current septic tank.
This change alone will reduce the cost by approximately $75,000. There have also been
modifications made to the plans for the lobby and entrance. The revised plans remodel the
existing bathrooms and upgrade them to ADA compliance, but does not include new
office/storage space was previously agreed as needed.
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DISCUSSION

Councilman Camp asked what type of sewer system the proposed new building would have. The
Manager said that the original plan would connect it to the Town’s sewer system.

Councilman Wanamaker said that he does not believe that the small conference room is
necessary in the new building. He said that residents can continue to use Town Hall and if they
make too much noise, they should be told to be quiet. He also voiced support for the Walker
Groups alternate proposal.

Councilman Van Slyke said that the Council has been working on the problem of additional space
for several years. Previous Councils have recognized the need for additional meeting space and
space for the Police Department and have been saving toward that end in much the same way
Trent Woods saved to build their new Town Hall.

Mr. Van Slyke pointed out that this is not a question of money. The Town has the money to pay
cash without having to raise taxes or reduce services. He also said that the Town needs to plan
not only for today’s needs, but future needs as well.

Councilman Sheffield suggested that we use the original Walker plan. However, he proposed
that the small meeting room be made slightly smaller and that a storage space be added to the
back of the large meeting room.

Councilman Wanamaker asked what the Police Chief needs. Manager Jackson reminded him
that the original Walker plan was based on the Police Chief's input.

CITIZEN COMMENTS

Hazel Campesi, 219 Pinewood Drive, said that it is time to make a decision and build this building.
Barbara Maurer, 300 Shoreline Drive, agreed that it is time to make a decision.
Bruce Jenkins, 303 Gatewood Drive, agreed that the decision needs to be made now.

Elizabeth Brinson, 284 Shoreline Drive, said that the Town needs this building and the decision
should have been made a long time ago.

Luci Avery, 204 Margo Court, thanked Counciiman Van Slyke for saying what needed to be said.

Mary Holihan, 106 Portside Drive, said that the Town does not need the new building at all and is
opposed to the expenditure.

Sandy Barta, 404 Gatewood Drive, said that it is time for the Council to quit messing with the
design and make a decision.

Chris Barta, 404 Gatewood Drive, agrees that it is time.

Kathleen Fleming, 270 Shoreline, said the Town should build the original.
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Don Fogel, 107 Anchor Way, agrees with Councilman Van Slyke.

MOTIONS

Revised Bathroom and Entrance Plan - Councilman Bauer moved to authorize the Town
Manager to get drawings and cost estimates for a revised Town Hall bathroom and front

entrance to the Town Hall plan as presented tonight. The motion passed with four ayes and
one nay (Van Slyke).

Multi-purpose Building — Councilman Van Slyke moved to approve the Walker Plan designated
0-1 as presented. The motion failed with two ayes and three nays (Bauer, Camp, Wanamaker).

Councilman Sheffield then moved to approve the Walker Plan 0-1 with his modifications to
slightly reduce the size of the smaller conference room and add storage to the back of the
larger conference room and eliminate the office space in the large conference room. The
motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Councilman Sheffield moved to adjourn. The meeting
adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Ann H. Katsuyoshi
Town Clerk
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Delane Jackson

From: Kasey Ginsberg <kginsberg@goldenleaf.org>
Sent: Monday, March 04, 2019 9:01 AM

To: Delane Jackson

Subject: RE: Police

Delane,

Your application is still in limbo. We certainly understand not wanting to invest resources in an old structure, however
the age of the structure was not caused by Hurricane Florence. If we authorized replacement funding for any old
structure that sustained even minor damage as a result of Hurricane Florence we would be oversubscribed for funding in

an instant.
Thanks,

Kasey

Kasey Ginsberg
Golden LEAF

252-442-7474 (o)
919-980-0148 (m)

Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized state official.

From: Delane Jackson <manager@riverbendnc.org>
Sent: Friday, March 01, 2019 4:21 PM

To: Kasey Ginsberg <kginsberg@goldenleaf.org>
Subject: RE: Police

Kasey:
Did my cries for help do any good? Or is our application still in limbo?

I was hoping my pleas would cause someone to give it another thought or maybe look at it through my perspective.

Delane Jackson

Town Manager
Town of River Bend
45 Shoreline Drive
River Bend, NC 28562

252-638-3870 x-213




Pursuant to North Carolina General Statutes Chapter 132, Public Records, this electronic mail message and any
attachments hereto, as well as any electronic mail message(s) that may be sent in response to it may be considered
public record and as such are subject to request and review (with statutory exceptions) by anyone at any time.

From: Kasey Ginsberg <kginsberg@goldenleaf.org>

Sent: Tuesday, February 19, 2019 2:46 PM

To: Delane Jackson <manager@riverbendnc.org>

Cc: Ted Lord <tlord@goldenleaf.org>; Dan Gerlach <dgerlach@goldenleaf.org>
Subject: RE: Police

Delane,

Our authorization is to repair what was damaged or replace what was destroyed. Our duty is to assess needs and ensure
we are able to meet as many as possible. Based on the information provided and our site visit, we do not consider this
building to be destroyed.

Limbo means that our Board is unable to fund this project under the existing legislative authorization. Qur practice has
been to leave applications pending rather than decline and require folks to resubmit as the legislative authorization is
broadened. We do not have a timeline when or even if the legislature will authorize hazard mitigation projects.

The Town may request to withdraw the application in order to enable an informed decision.

Thanks,

Kasey

Kasey Ginsherg

Golden LEAF

252-442-7474 (o)
919-980-0148 (m)

Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized state official.


















